Source: http://www.usunnewyork.usmission.gov/05_166.htm 
Date: October 4, 2005

United States Mission to the United Nations
Statement by Thomas Schweich, Chief of Staff, on United Nations Reform, in the Informal Plenary Session of the General Assembly, October 4, 2005 

Mr. President, thank you for convening this meeting and allowing member states to comment on your letter of September 30.

The two highest priorities of the United States in the area of UN reform are the creation of a Human Rights Council-one that both replaces and fully addresses the inadequacy of the current Commission on Human Rights-- and the effectuation of significant management reform of the Secretariat-- including the review and elimination of unnecessary costs, the improvement of oversight and ethics, and the more effective use of UN staff. 

To the extent that the proposed agenda lays down different priorities, the US would propose that the agenda be modified. We are concerned that the practical, if unintended, result of the proposed course of action is that we may arrive at December and be presented with a new budget that contains a Peacebuilding Commission--which we continue to fully support-but no reform of the UN human rights machinery and no significant management reform. That would put us in the position of having to say to the American people-indeed to the people of the world-that we added to the UN bureaucracy, but neither reformed it nor reduced it. That would be an unacceptable result, even given our support of the Peacebuilding Commission, and we urge you to pursue all of the necessary reforms simultaneously. Thank you. 

